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Grace elected new officers 

Our last Voters Meeting approved the election of 
Terry Donaldson, President; Dave Biermann,  
Vice President; Brenda Nitz, Financial Secretary; 
and Jim Barndt, Director of Trustees (period 
2020—2024). In the same way, Randy Schuppe, 
Jim Beyer, Art Socha, Chester Zbrozek, Dave 
Gaus, Randy Huolihan, Nate Hamilton, Kenny 
Lovas and Eduardo Pizarro were elected as 
church elders until 2024. (Page 4) 



“I thank my God every time  
I remember you, constantly 
praying with joy in every one 
of my prayers for all of you, 
because of your sharing in the 
gospel from the first day until 
now.  I am confident of this, 
that the one who began a 
good work among you will 
bring it to completion by the 
day of Jesus Christ.  It is right 
for me to think this way about 
all of you, because you hold 
me in your heart…”  
Philippians 1:3-7) 
 

M 
y beloved brothers and 
sisters in the true faith... 
my community, my 
church, my family. The 

past four months have not been 
easy for anyone. Our city, our na-
tion, and the entire world have 
been shaken by a strange and in-
visible enemy that, once inside our 
body, is capable of damaging us, 
hurting us, paralyzing us, and un-
fortunately more than half a million 
people across the planet were not 
able to survive the power of this 
plague. 
 
As I write these lines, what comes 
to my mind is my great friend and 
primary physician, Dr. Leonardo 
Aponte, one of my first friends 
when I moved to Wisconsin, and 

who died a few weeks ago from COVID
-19. I also think of our brother Kenny 
Lovas, who the Lord protected when he 
was in intensive care for several days, 
after being infected by this deadly virus. 
I thank God for protecting him and all of 
us. 
 
What’s happening right now is not a lie 
nor a political problem… this is real, 
this exists, and the worst mistake we 
can make now is to try to diminish its 
importance and relevance in today's 
world. 
 
Today, as we follow all the prevention 
protocols, which we must already 
know, we continue to trust God, the 
Creator of life and all things, who prom-
ises to take care of us and be with us 
always. And I know that He has been 
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a letter from pastor novelli 

The church was never closed, 
because Jesus’ heart is open for us 
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there, with us, especially in these last 
four months. 
 
About 20 weeks ago, when all this start-
ed and we had to cancel all our activi-
ties, our Grace Community was not par-
alyzed. Maybe we had to close the 
doors of our building, but the church 
was not closed for a single minute. On 
the contrary, we had to open the doors 
to creativity, innovation, and the new 
technological alternatives that today's 
world offers us. 
 
As social media was filled with bad 
news, we began to share the hope, 
comfort, and life that springs from the 
gospel, the good news, God’s Word … 
when everyone spoke of death and suf-
fering, we continued to proclaim Jesus, 
the God of life, the One who died on the 
cross, but who was resurrected to bring 
us back to eternal life. 
 
The church was not closed because 
during these 20 weeks, GRACE opened 
the Bible, and we placed our trust in the 
promises that we find there. The church 
was not closed because Jesus’ heart 
remains open for us. 
 
Immediately after canceling our activi-
ties in person, we began broadcasting 
our weekly devotions on our Facebook 
page and on our website. First once a 
week, and then up to three times a 
week. We did this in English and also in 
Spanish. 
 
Simultaneously, we began to get in 
touch with our congregation families. 
Almost all of you received my phone 
calls, text messages, emails, etc. ... a 
couple of weeks later, our church lead-
ers started calling all of our members. 
This is something we have continued as 
we continue to pray for people, visit 
them, and be there for them. 

Although the building was closed ... 
the church was not. 
 
On June 21, following the orders 
and the guidelines of the city, and 
following the strictest security proto-
cols as recommended by experts, 
we decided to reopen our doors for 
in person weekly celebrations. We 
added one more service every Sun-
day, since we wanted to have small 
groups that did not exceed 25% of 
our full capacity. Meanwhile, we 
continued with online streaming for 
those who could not come and pre-
ferred to see it on their electronic 
devices. Some people have re-
ceived pastoral visits, and others - 
who do not have a computer at 
home - have received a CD with 
weekly preaching to listen to on 
their audio equipment. 
 
As you can see, the church was not 
closed at all, but we continue to 
walk into the world proclaiming the 
good news of Jesus in ways that 
we never imagined years ago. 
 
Generosity did not stop in these 
months either. Our GRACE people 
continued to work for the church, 
our leadership continued to be in-
volved, praying for one another, 
helping one another, and serving 
the church in an amazing way. 
Many of our members continued to 
send in their weekly contributions, 
some donated money to help those 
most in need, and the church lead-
ership continued to donate their 
time and talents for the kingdom 
mission. 
 
I must confess that although these 
past 20 weeks have been perhaps 
the most difficult of my life, and of 
my ministry as a pastor, God has 

used all of you —my beloved church— 
to fill me with encouragement, faith, 
and very beautiful feelings. . I am very 
proud of you and of what we are capa-
ble of doing together. 
 
I know that the future is uncertain. If 
we look back for a moment, we realize 
that we had to cancel our plant sale, 
our special celebrations, the Vacation 
Bible School, our annual picnic, and 
many activities that we had planned 
for this 2020. If we look forward, we 
have no idea what will happen. What 
we do know, and I want you to have 
no doubt on this, is that God will be 
with us, because the church never 
closes, but —just as the heart of 
God— it remains open to embrace all 
of us. Churches are not places, or 
buildings… the Church is the people of 
God.  
 
Starting on August 2nd, GRACE will 
return to our regular service hours, 
every Sunday at 9:00am and 
11:00am. We trust God that as we 
face this storm, we must always be 
certain that He is in the boat with us. 
In Him is our faith, our hope, and our 
joy. 
 
Let's keep loving and respecting each 
other ... let's keep praying for each 
other, and let's keep trusting God. As 
Saint Paul says, in Romans 8:28 ... 
"Now we know that God arranges 
all things for the good of those who 
love him, that is, those whom he 
has called according to his pur-
pose." 
 
God bless you today, tomorrow and 
forever… 
 
Your servant,  
 
Pastor Germán Novelli Jr. 
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Starting on August 2nd 
GRACE goes back to our regular schedule 
Every Sunday, 9:00am and 11:00am 

O 
n June 29, the voting mem-
bers of our congregation 
held the annual church 
meeting. The reunion was 

held in our sanctuary, and attendees 
got to hear the reports from the pastor, 
the board of elders, and the council of 
the congregation. 
 
As established by the new constitu-
tion, GRACE assembly also elected 
the members of the council, and the 
elders, who will be in charge of the 
church leadership for the next four 
years. 
 
The Assembly approved the election 
of Terry Donaldson, President; Dave 
Biermann, Vice President; Brenda 
Nitz, Financial Secretary; and Jim 
Barndt, Director of Trustees. In the 
same way, Randy Schuppe, Jim  
Beyer, Art Socha, Chester Zbrozek, 
Dave Gaus, Randy Huolihan, Nate 

Hamilton, Kenny Lovas and Eduardo  
Pizarro were elected as church  
elders until 2024. 
 
The installation service is scheduled 
for August 9th, 2020 at our 9:00am 
Worship Service.  
 
 
REGULAR SCHEDULE,  
SUNDAY |  9AM & 11AM 
Another approved resolution gave 
elders freedom to decide on the 
schedule of our weekly services. In a 
subsequent meeting, the elders de-
cided to return to our regular sched-
ule, Sundays at 9:00 am and 11:00 
am, starting on August 2nd, and con-
tinue to maintain prevention regula-
tions that include the use of masks, 
social distancing, and the use of anti-
bacterial soap before entering the 
building, etc. 
 

Following protocols of health and  
safety, the church is being disinfected 
before each service, and a team of 
church leaders are working hard to 
care for the health of all who come to 
the congregation. 
 
Remember that before attending to our 
services, you’re asked to contact our 
offices every week to reserve your 
seat. You can call (414) 384-3520 or 
send an email to info@grace-ok.org 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
During our annual meeting, attendees 
were able to see a complete financial 
report through May 31 of this year. To 
date, the church had a general income 
of $75,093 ($1,698 less than last 
year), while expenses for the first five 
months of the year were $72,813, 
($17,899 less than last year). 
 
Council President, Mr. Terry Don-
aldson, further reported that the church 
received the PPP (Paycheck Protec-
tion Program) emergency loan, with 
which we were able to continue to pay 
our payroll and some of our utilities. 
 
In the first days of July, our general 
income reached $100,000, which plac-
es us in the middle of our race to reach 
the annual goal of $200,000, which we 
have set to achieve before December 
31. 
 
On behalf of the entire congregation, 
we want to thank all church leaders for 
extraordinary work over the past few 
years, and especially these past few 
months. 
 
GRACE also welcomes Bill Low and 
Lori Winters, who became members of 
the church at our last voters’ meeting. 
The next assembly will be held in  
January 2021.  



P a g e  5  GRACE NOTES 
A U G U S T  2 0 2 0    G R A C E  N O T E S  



P a g e  6  GRACE NOTES 
 G R A C E  N O T E S     A U G U S T  2 0 2 0  



P a g e  7  DEVOTION 
A U G U S T  2 0 2 0    G R A C E  N O T E S  

Matthew 13:44-46  

(Jesus said) "The kingdom of  
heaven is like treasure hidden in  
a field, which a man found and  
covered up. Then in his joy he 
goes and sells all that he has  
and buys that field. Again, the 
kingdom of heaven is like a  
merchant in search of fine pearls, 
who, on finding one pearl of great 
value, went and sold all that he 
had and bought it." 
 

W 
hen my husband was born in 
Vietnam, his father broke  
custom and gave him a lovely 
name. You have to under-

stand that, in this country full of spiritism 
and worry about bad luck, people often 
gave their children bland or even terrible 
names. If you named your child something 
good, the thinking went, that would attract 
demons who would come to see what the 
good thing was and take it away. So to 
protect their beloved children, they would 
name them things like "trash." 
 
But my father-in-law was a Christian, and 
he wasn't having any of that. "God will  
protect my children," he said, and he gave 
them all lovely names. The names  
reflected the treasures he believed his  
children to be. And to my husband, the 
youngest surviving child, he gave the name 
"Shining bright pearl"—or as we would say 
it, "pearl of great price." 
 
My father-in-law was thinking of this  
parable of Jesus—the one where a  
merchant discovers an incredibly valuable 
pearl and sells everything he has just to 
buy it. You may have heard this story told 
before as an example of how we should 
treasure the Gospel and give up everything 
we have to get it. But that's not what Jesus 
means here. In this parable, Jesus is the 
merchant looking for pearls; and we are the 
shining bright pearl He discovers and just 
has to have—no matter what it costs Him. 
 

And have us He does. He lays aside His 
heavenly glory and all His power, safety, 
and comfort in heaven. He becomes a 
human infant, born into a poor family. 
He grows up to work hard and wander 
across the country, teaching and  
healing the sick. When the authorities 
come after Him, He submits to an unjust 
trial and a cruel execution on a cross—
knowing that this is the way—the only 
way—He can redeem us from the power 
of evil. He pays for us with His own 
blood. 
 
But that isn't the end of the story. No, 
now that He has laid down everything 
He has, even His own life, to have us—
now the story takes an upward turn. 
Jesus rises from the dead—and He 
brings us with Him. Now that we are 
His, He refuses to let us out of His 
hands. Not even death will keep us from 
Him. In His resurrection, we rise too—
because Jesus has promised to give us 
eternal life with Him forever. He will 
raise our bodies at the last day, and we 
will live with Him in joy in the new  

heavens and earth He is making. 
For we are His treasure, and He will  
never let us be lost. 
 
THE PRAYER: Dear Lord, thank You 
for treasuring me. Help me to treasure 
You as well. Amen. 
 

This Devotion was written  
by Dr. Kari Vo. 
 
Reflection Questions: 
1. When you were a child, what was one 
of your treasures? 
 
2. What do you treasure now as you are 
older, and why? 
 
3. What effect does it have on you to 
realize that God regards you as a treas-
ure, and will give up all He has to have 
you?   
 
 
This devotion was taken from Lutheran 
Hour Ministries website. You can find 
more daily devotions by visiting: lhm.org 

Valuable  
to God  
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